
738

38 CFR Ch. I (7–1–03 Edition)§ 41.18

cases of continued inability or unwill-
ingness to have a proper audit, Federal 
agencies must consider other appro-
priate sanctions including: 

(a) Withholding a percentage of as-
sistance payments until the audit is 
completed satisfactorily, 

(b) Withholding or disallowing over-
head costs, and 

(c) Suspending the Federal assistance 
agreement until the audit is made. 

(Authority: Pub. L. 98–502)

§ 41.18 Auditor selection. 

In arranging for audit services State 
and local governments shall follow the 
procurement standards prescribed by 
Attachment O of Circular A–102, ‘‘Uni-
form requirements for grants to State 
and local governments.’’ The standards 
provide that while recipients are en-
couraged to enter into intergovern-
mental agreements for audit and other 
services, analysis should be made to de-
termine whether it would be more eco-
nomical to purchase the services from 
private firms. In instances where use of 
such intergovernmental agreements 
are required by State statutes (e.g., 
audit services) these statutes will take 
precedence. 

(Authority: Pub. L. 98–502)

§ 41.19 Small and minority audit firms. 

Small audit firms and audit firms 
owned and controlled by socially and 
economically disadvantaged individ-
uals shall have the maximum prac-
ticable opportunity to participate in 
contracts awarded to fulfill the re-
quirements of these regulations. Re-
cipients of Federal assistance shall 
take the following steps to further this 
goal: 

(a) Assure that small audit firms and 
audit firms owned and controlled by so-
cially and economically disadvantaged 
individuals are used to the fullest ex-
tent practicable. 

(b) Make information on forthcoming 
opportunities available and arrange 
timeframes for the audit so as to en-
courage and facilitate participation by 
small audit firms and audit firms 
owned and controlled by socially and 
economically disadvantaged individ-
uals. 

(c) Consider in the contract process 
whether firms competing for larger au-
dits intend to subcontract with small 
audit firms and audit firms owned and 
controlled by socially and economi-
cally disadvantaged individuals. 

(d) Encourage contracting with small 
audit firms or audit firms owned and 
controlled by socially and economi-
cally disadvantaged individuals which 
have traditionally audited government 
programs and, in such cases where this 
is not possible, assure that these firms 
are given consideration for audit sub-
contracting opportunities. 

(e) Encourage contracting with con-
sortiums of small audit firms as de-
scribed in paragraph (a) of this section 
when a contract is too large for an in-
dividual small audit firm or audit firm 
owned and controlled by socially and 
economically disadvantaged individ-
uals. 

(f) Use the services and assistance, as 
appropriate, of such organizations as 
the Small Business Administration in 
the solicitation and utilization of 
small audit firms or audit firms owned 
and controlled by socially and eco-
nomically disadvantaged individuals. 

(Authority: Pub. L. 98–502)

§ 41.20 Reporting. 
Each Federal agency will report to 

the Director of OMB on or before 
March 1, 1987, and annually thereafter 
on the effectiveness of State and local 
governments in carrying out the provi-
sions of these regulations. The report 
must identify each State or local gov-
ernment or Indian tribe that, in the 
opinion of the agency, is failing to 
comply with these regulations. 

(Authority: Pub. L. 98–502)
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AUTHORITY: Pub. L. 99–509, secs. 6101–6104, 
100 Stat. 1874, to be codified at 31 U.S.C. 3801–
3812.

SOURCE: 53 FR 16710, May 11, 1988, unless 
otherwise noted.

§ 42.1 Basis and purpose. 
(a) Basis. This part implements the 

Program Fraud Civil Remedies Act of 
1986, Pub. L. 99–509, 6101–6104, 100 Stat. 
1874 (October 21, 1986), to be codified at 
31 U.S.C. 3801–3812. Section 3809 of title 
31 U.S.C., requires each authority head, 
such as the Secretary of Veterans Af-
fairs, to promulgate regulations nec-
essary to implement the provisions of 
the statute. 

(b) Purpose. This part: 

(1) Establishes and provides the only 
administrative procedures and actions 
for imposing civil penalties and assess-
ments against persons who make, sub-
mit, or present, or cause to be made, 
submitted, or presented, false, ficti-
tious, or fraudulent claims or written 
statements to authorities or to their 
agents, and 

(2) Specifies the hearing and appeal 
rights of persons subject to allegations 
of liability for such penalties and as-
sessments.

§ 42.2 Definitions. 

For the purposes of this part, the fol-
lowing definitions apply: 

ALJ means an Administrative Law 
Judge in the Department of Veterans 
Affairs pursuant to 5 U.S.C. 3105 or de-
tailed to the Department of Veterans 
Affairs pursuant to 5 U.S.C. 3344. 

Benefit means, in the context of 
statement, anything of value, includ-
ing, but not limited to, any advantage, 
preference, privilege, license, permit, 
favorable decision, ruling, status, or 
loan guarantee. 

Claim means any request, demand, or 
submission— 

(a) Made to the Department of Vet-
erans Affairs for property, services, or 
money (including money representing 
grants, loans, insurance, or benefits); 

(b) Made to a recipient of property, 
services, or money from the Depart-
ment of Veterans Affairs or to a party 
to a contract with the Department of 
Veterans Affairs— 

(1) For property or services if the 
United States— 

(i) Provided the property or services; 
(ii) Provided any portion of the funds 

for the purchase of the property or 
services; or 

(iii) Will reimburse the recipient or 
party for the purchase of the property 
or services; or 

(2) For the payment of money (in-
cluding money representing grants, 
loans, insurance, or benefits) if the 
United States— 

(i) Provided any portion of the money 
requested or demanded; or 

(ii) Will reimburse the recipient or 
party for any portion of the money 
paid on the request or demand; or 
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